
MUGA
After a slow start this week progress on the 
MUGA build has begun to speed up and we 
are confident that our  MUGA will be ready 
to be officially opened on Friday 29th 
March by our past pupil, Tom Penny who 
plays for Newcastle Falcons. It will be an 
afternoon opening and I am just finalising 
the time. As soon as this happens I will let 
you know.

Dear Parents/ Carers,
Welcome to our weekly blog. Please don’t forget to 
contact school with ways in which we can make school 
even better!
Kind regards, Belinda Athey - Headteacher.

PTA Events
PTA Non Uniform Day on Friday 5th April. Children can 
choose to wear non uniform and donate £1 to our PTA.
PTA Easter Bingo Friday 5th April. Doors open 5.00 p.m.
PTA Easter Egg Hunt kindly hosted at Rothill Farmhouse. 
Monday 15th March from 10.30 a.m

Sustrans Big Pedal.
Following the success of the event last year  as many 
pupils  as possible are encouraged to cycle to school on 
Friday 5th April. There will also be cycling activities in 
school and on the field if children wish to  arrange to 
bring their bikes in rather than cycle to school.

Reminders  - Please see letters or school website 
calendar for further details.
Class 2 visits to St  Michael’s and St Andrew’s Church are 
next week. The Y5 team chosen for the competition at 
Longhoughton will depart as soon as I return from Class 
2’s trip. Football team please don’t forget your packed 
lunch on this day and  also remember there will be a later 
pick up time of  after 3.30p.m. at school.
Parents Evening(s) next week. Don’t forget to arrive with 
enough time beforehand to look through your child’s 
books.

Stay and Play
Our next Stay and Play is on Friday 5th April 9-10a.m.
Easter Service
In church Thursday 4th April at 1.30 p.m.
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Well Done!
2 teams from Class 3 played extremely well 
in the tournament this week. Our mixed 
team played against Hipsburn, playing well 
despite a final score loss of 2-0 against us. 
Our Girls Football Team played extremely 
well in the friendly match  against Swarland 
with a win- 4-1.

Schools Lottery
We had another successful 
draw on Saturday. Well 
done to Anna Snaith who 
won £20.00. Don’t forget 
anyone can buy a ticket and 
they can also be purchased 
at anytime for future weeks 
draws.


